April 3, 2009
Dear Congressman,
I am writing to express my concerns regarding H.R. 669, the Nonnative Wildlife Invasion Prevention Act.

The bill states that this if for the prevention of the introduction and establishment of nonnative wildlife species that negatively impact the economy, environment, or other animal species or human health, and for “other purposes”.  In my humble opinion, these “other purposes” are to stop law-abiding American citizens from having exotic animals as pets.  The Humane Society of the United States and other animal rights agencies seem to be putting all their focus on this subject of late.

This bill states that the purpose of this Act is to establish a risk assessment process to prevent the introduction into, and establishment in, the United States of nonnative wildlife species that “will cause” or “are likely to cause” economic or environmental harm or harm to other animal species health or human health.  It is reported that Burmese pythons have been breeding to excess in the Florida Everglades.  This reported problem could have been averted by requiring owners of these snakes to have them microchipped in order to be identified if an owner should release one into the wild.  I believe this system is now in place and is sufficient to keep track of these reptiles.  Responsible owners do not behave in this way.

The issue of prohibitions and penalties is grossly unfair.  Lists of approved species and nonapproved species are being compiled.  I’ve owned a Sulphur-crested Cockatoo for over 10 years now.  If Pscittacines fall under the nonapproved specie list for example, then this means that I will no longer be able to acquire a parrot specie of any kind.  Where is the fairness in this?  Why punish responsible exotic animal owners with this unnecessary legislation? 

If you are unfamiliar with this legislation, I respectfully ask you, as your constituent, to research H.R. 669.  Please vote no on this bill.

Sincerely,
Cynthia Kosco

Melrose, FL

